OPERATIONS MANAGER - STATUS REPORT
January 9th, 2025

Treatment Plants

The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a
routine basis.

Collection System

Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and
inspections on all repairs. Throughout the month, collection staff inspected
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events. For December
the district hydraulically cleaned 4,074 feet of line, and televised 5,528 feet of line.

Regulatory Compliance: District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently
through the 2024 calendar year...i.e., < 2 SSO’s, RWQCB Plant Discharge
Requirements.

Facilities & Infrastructure
There have been no discharge violations due to equipment failure

Talking Points

e Construction continues on the plant upgrades continues as scheduled, The
SCE Cutover was scheduled for 1/7/2024, but had to be delayed by SCE
due to weather concems. The new Cutover date has been set for Friday
1/10/2024

e Operations staff have installed and put online the new washer compactor
under the automatic bar screen at Huston Creek to catch and clean the
solids removed from the wastewater by the Automatic bar screen.

e Exciting news from the CWEA Board Dawn Granthan was awarded
Supervisor of the year for the DAMS Section of the CWEA. The Board
recognized her with a plaque and a statement at the Christmas dinner and
awards Banquet on December 6.

e Management finally got the completed application for the erosion control
project at Seeley Creek approved and returned. The construction project
started the last 2 weeks of December and has continued at full speed
making great progress, we hope to have it completed by the end of next
week.



